
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         July 5, 2022 8:00 a.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to 

adjournment with Knobbe, Maxwell, Beck, Croken and Kinzer present.  

Nick Flogel, Business Representative for Carpenters Union Local 4, said he 
disagrees with the letter to the Board from Assistant County Attorney Rob Cusack and 
said he wants to see the County utilize Davis-Bacon wage rates and attach Davis-
Bacon wage rates to individual construction documents on projects that use the ARPA 
money. 

Ryan Drew, Business Representative for Operating Engineers Union Local 150, 
said he studied a recent project in regards to bidding and prevailing wages in 
Davenport. He also reviewed the costs and savings on the project and asked the Board 
to consider adding prevailing wages to the County projects. 

County Engineer Angela Kersten reviewed approval of the plans, specifications, 
and letting date for the four intersection improvement projects that will be constructed at 
U.S. Highway 61 and 110th Avenue, 140th Street Place and 110th Avenue, 112th 
Avenue/Oak Street and U.S. Highway 61 and the median area on U.S. Highway 61 at 
112th Avenue.  

Kersten also reviewed the approval of a Federal Funding Agreement for a Hot 
Mix Asphalt (HMA) Resurfacing Project.  

Planning and Development Director Chris Mathias reviewed the first of three 
readings of an ordinance to amend Chapter 6, Section 6-29, D(7) & G of the Scott 
County Code relative to lighting and the upcoming public hearing.  

FSS Director Tammy Speidel reviewed the contract for demolition work at 4715 
Tremont Avenue in Davenport to Valley Construction in the amount of $134,900.  

Human Resources Director Mary Thee reviewed staff appointments.  

IT Director Matt Hirst reviewed the hiring of Justin Reaves for the position of Desktop 
Support Technician with the IT Department at step 7 and accruing vacation at the rate 
of 80 hours annually. 

Thee reviewed a routine tax suspension request.  

Hirst reviewed a service agreement with InfoTech Research Group in the amount 
$26,600. 

Hirst also reviewed an agreement for the upgrade and three years of 
maintenance and support for the Avigilon security camera solution with Stanley Security 
in the amount of $33,285.  



Assistant County Attorney Rob Cusack reviewed a memo regarding prevailing 
wage language on Scott County bid documents and discussed Iowa Supreme Court 
case decisions. 

Thee also reviewed the lowest responsible bid language. 

Supervisor Kinzer reviewed his request to add the language to bid documents. 

Thee said the language would be on the next Board meeting agenda for consideration. 

Moved by Maxwell, seconded by Kinzer at 8:57 a.m. a motion to adjourn. All 
Ayes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

______________________________  
                                                          Ken Beck, Chair of the Board 

                                                                  Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 
 
 

________________________ 
ATTEST:  Kerri Tompkins 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 
 
A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: 
https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings. 
 


